TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR APRIL 3, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on April 3, 2014.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Lowell Laporte
Guests: Joe Judd, Adam Kurth (AT&T), Mike Elsier (AT&T), Diane Broncaccio (Recorder)
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to approve the minutes of the March 13 meeting.
Voting to Approve: John, Michael, Joe
Opposed: None

Abstaining: Noah, Chris
The mail included:

A letter from the Building Inspector regarding a commercial application for Maureen Moore, representing the Shelburne Falls Women's Club;

An application from Dr. Stephen Topolski regarding a Special Permit for a change of use of a building within the village residential area.

The Town Clerk recorded Dr. Topolski’s application, but the application had not been approved by anyone on the ZBA. Discussion was held on whether to proceed with scheduling a Special Permit hearing. There were questions regarding the parking for the project. The waiver of technical compliance was filled out by the applicant, but had not been signed by a member of the ZBA. Faye was asked to contact Dr. Topolski and express the concerns of the Board.
Faye had received a call from a woman asking about having a chicken coop at her Main Street property. The Board expected that a Special Permit would be needed, since one is required for livestock farming on a lot less than five acres in the Village Residential area. Faye will pass this along to the woman and suggest she speak to the Building Inspector. 

The changes proposed for the sign regulations were next on the agenda. Michael reported that after a brief discussion the Planning Board had tabled the sign regulation changes until some time in the future and the bylaw will not go before voters at Annual Town Meeting. The Planning Board apparently felt that there were too many unresolved sign issues with both the agricultural and business communities. Michael agreed that there were significant issues that should be addressed. He reported that Planning Board members felt the sign regulation changes would not pass at town meeting. He said some members of the agricultural and business communities had been at the Planning Board meeting prepared to discuss the sign regulations but the Planning Board felt there were too many issues to be ironed out. Michael said he would rather get the regulations right, rather than push for them to get to Annual Town Meeting. Joe mentioned that the business association had known adjustments to the sign regulations were in the works, but had never come to any meetings or offered input. John said it was not the ZBA's job to rewrite bylaws. Technically, that is the role of the Planning Board. 
A motion was made by John, seconded by Chris, that in light if the Planning Board decision not to move forward with the changes to the sign bylaws, to have the Building Inspector literally enforce the sign regulations currently in the zoning bylaws.

Voting to Approve: Chris, John, Joe
Opposed:    Michael

Abstaining:  Noah

Selectman Joe Judd said the sign regulations were the best document he's seen and felt that they were close to complete and that the Planning Board felt the same. Joe Palmeri said that the ZBA had made changes as asked for by the Planning Board. It was pointed out that a lot of existing signs are not legal under the existing bylaws.

At 8:12 p.m. Adam Kurth and Mike Elsier, representing AT&T had an appointment to discuss a proposed cell tower, which would be located on Colrain-Shelburne Road, outside of the cell tower district. AT&T is looking to enhance its coverage of the Mohawk Trail (Route 2). The proposed tower would be a 100-foot monopole located in a 50x50 foot area.
The Hager family owns the property in question and it is believed to be in the APR (Agricultural Preservation Restriction) program. Michael said it was the understanding that the particular section of the property was not in the APR program.  APR restrictions are different than zoning issues. Mr. Kurth said AT&T would get whatever permissions would be needed. Other issues raised included the distance from the nearest residence, the need for a tree survey to help in determining tower height, and the fact that the Mohawk Trail is a designated Scenic Byway.
AT&T expects to submit an application by the end of April. That would mean a hearing could be scheduled for the June Board meeting. A balloon test would be scheduled for June 21. General discussion followed on what information needed to be provided prior to the hearing and the timing of the hearing.
At 10:04 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Chris. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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